

CUMBERWORTH FIRST SCHOOL Newsletter 28th May 2021

Half Term Holiday - Covid

Public Health England has agreed a 6 day window after the final day of teaching in which school leaders are asked to remain contactable so they can assist with Covid tracing where necessary ie in our case until tea time on Thursday 3rd June. After this date we should not need to contact parents to advise of the need for children to isolate in respect of a confirmed case in school during this week. After we break up any confirmed cases of Covid where symptoms start before 6pm on Sunday 30th May (no matter when the test result is received) MUST be notified by email to the school office as a matter of urgency. Likewise any PCR tests taken during that period for children who are a-symptomatic must also be advised along with subsequent results. Confirmed cases where symptoms have started after 6pm on Sunday 30th May, a-symptomatic tests taken after that time or isolation due to contact with someone testing positive, should still be advised by email so that we can monitor the situation and have an indication of any known absences prior to our return on Tuesday 8th June 2021.

We hope you all have an enjoyable and healthy half term break.

When we return on Tuesday 8th June we will revert to our 'usual' drop-off time which is between 8:50 - 9:00. Children should continue to come in through the doors they currently use but we would like to ensure a prompt start to the day with registration shortly after 9 and learning able to commence straight afterwards. We will continue with the staggered pick-up for the rest of the term. Thank you for your support with this.

This week's Head Teacher's Award goes to Henry G. Well done Henry!



S.E.N.D Report

Please note that our SEND Report has been updated on our website and can be accessed as follows:

http://www.cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk/s-e-n-d/

Lockdown practice (nothing to do with Covid restrictions)

As mentioned in our recent text we had a Lockdown practice in school yesterday. This was to run through the procedures we would take if it was unsafe to be outside due to an incident in our grounds or nearby. The children followed instructions carefully and behaved very well throughout the practice.

Cross Country

On Tuesday morning coaches from the Shelley Pyramid Sports Partnership came to school and organised a Cross Country event for all the children to take part in. We would like to say a huge thank you to those who organised the event and well done to the children who all showed determination and perseverance to get to the finish line. Well done everyone!





















